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Ford, Terence J.

From: Yochanan Cohen <ycohen.ytb@gmail.com>

Sent: Thursday, February 9, 2023 4:47 PM

To: Ford, Terence J.; Yehuda Appelbaum

Subject: Fwd: [EXTERNAL] NSGP Fence height requirements

CAUTION - EXTERNAL EMAIL
DO NOT click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.  

FYI. 

---------- Forwarded message --------- 
From: Fields, David <DFields@njohsp.gov> 
Date: Thu, Feb 9, 2023 at 4:40 PM 
Subject: RE: [EXTERNAL] NSGP Fence height requirements 
To: Yochanan Cohen <ycohen.ytb@gmail.com> 
Cc: Rabbi Simcha Backman <security@chabadcenter.org> 

There is no such statement from FEMA, you will not find it in the NOFO…we (OHSP) have decided (as the SAA) that 
“security fencing” should be: chain link, wrought iron, aluminum security fencing. Ideally 6’ or taller, but we will 
accept up to 5’. Willing to discuss any other…but security must be though about in any decision. 

A 4’ fence is hardly “security fencing”. 

Our federal grant requirements do NOT supersede your town zoning laws…please seek a variance for the additional 
height requirement.

Dave

David Fields / NSGP Coordinator

New Jersey Office of Homeland Security and Preparedness

o: 609.584.4992 or 609.300.7893 / f: 609.631.4925

njohsp.gov / dfields@njohsp.gov

From: Yochanan Cohen <ycohen.ytb@gmail.com>  
Sent: Thursday, February 9, 2023 4:32 PM 
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To: Fields, David <DFields@njohsp.gov> 
Cc: Rabbi Simcha Backman <security@chabadcenter.org> 
Subject: [EXTERNAL] NSGP Fence height reqiuremnts

*** CAUTION ***

This message came from an EXTERNAL address (ycohen.ytb@gmail.com). DO NOT click on links or 
attachments unless you know the sender and the content is safe. 

New Jersey State Government Employees Should Forward Messages That May Be Cyber Security 
Risks To PhishReport@cyber.nj.gov. 

Hi,

Our School is looking to install a 6ft perimeter fence around our property for security purposes. However, our Township 
is requiring us to seek a  zoning variance being that they typically only allow a 4 ft fence.

Would you have any resources clearly stating that Homeland Security requires a minimum of 6 ft for security purposes?

Thank you for your help,

Rabbi Yochanan Cohen 

Yeshiva Tiferes Boruch 

The information contained in this e-mail, including any attachment(s), is intended solely for use by the named 
addressee(s) and may contain Sensitive but Unclassified information that may be statutorily or otherwise 
prohibited from being released without appropriate approval. If you are not the intended recipient you are not 
authorized to disclose, copy, distribute or retain this message, in whole or in part, without written authorization 
from the NJ Office of Homeland Security and Preparedness. If you have received this message in error, please 
notify the sender immediately, permanently delete this email, along with any attachments and destroy any 
printouts. This notice is included in all e-mail messages leaving the NJ Office of Homeland Security and 
Preparedness. Thank you for your cooperation.  


